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July 14, 2023 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Ms. Kimberly D. Bose 
Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission  
888 First Street, N.E. 
Washington, DC 20426 
 
 
Re: Revision to NERC Spreadsheet Notice of Penalty in FERC Docket No. NP23-18-000 
 
Dear Ms. Bose:  
 
On June 29, 2023, the North American Electric Reliability Corporation (“NERC”) submitted the above 
captioned Spreadsheet Notice of Penalty. The Spreadsheet Notice of Penalty included an incorrect 
violation end date and number of impacted Facility Ratings, which required clarification in the violation 
description to distinguish between Equipment Ratings and Facility Ratings. 
 

 Accession Number: 20230629-5046 (containing one Public Non-CIP Violation), FERC Docket 
No. NP23-18-000, filed June 29, 2023 

 
NERC is providing a revised public version of the non-CIP Spreadsheet Notice of Penalty filing with the 
corrected information. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

/s/ Caelyn Palmer  
Caelyn Palmer 
Associate Counsel  
North American Electric Reliability Corporation  



 

 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I hereby certify that I have this day served a copy of this document upon all parties listed on the 

official service list compiled by the Secretary in the above-captioned proceeding, in accordance with the 

requirements of Rule 2010 of the Commission’s Rules of Practice and Procedure (18 C.F.R. § 

385.2010).  

 

Dated at Washington, D.C., this 14th day of July, 2023.  

/s/ Caelyn Palmer     
Caelyn Palmer 
Counsel for the North American Electric  
Reliability Corporation 


